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CCF Annual Inspection  
Batley Grammar School CCF (Combined Cadet Force) held its Annual Inspection on Thursday 

5th May. The Inspecting Officer was Major Philip Goodier, 7AAC, (Army Air Corps), a former 

pupil of the Batley Grammar School (1991 - 1998), who is now a helicopter pilot instructor.  

 

The school cadets began the day with an Inspection during which Maj. Goodier spoke to them 

about their interest and participation in the CCF as well as their work in school. This was 

followed by a March Past and then a review of the cadetsõ training. Activities included Archery, 

Command Tasks, Drill, Camouflage and Concealment and Observation.  

 

The highlight of the day, however, was the 

opportunity given to 19 cadets to fly in the 

Inspecting Officerõs helicopter, a òsquirreló, 

each small group of cadets having a ten 

minute flight. Maj. Goodier was himself a 

Cadet Sgt. in the CCF, as well as playing for 

the schoolõs 1st X1 and being an accomplished 

musician in the schoolõs orchestra. 
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Year 11 Prom  
On Friday 6 May, Year 11 students held their 

annual Prom at The Met Hotel, Leeds City 

Centre. It was a fabulous occasion; one which 

will surely be an unforgettable evening for 

the students.  

 

The students looked absolutely fantastic in 

their stunning dresses and the boys pulled 

out all the stops with their attire. A great 

night was had by all including the 25 or so 

that turned up throughout the night to wish 

the students well.  

 

There was a delicious buffet meal provided by 

the hotel, an emotional leaversõ speech and 

the collection of photographs of Year 11 students throughout their time at Batley Grammar 

School together with the much anticipated student awards which provided lots of laughter.  

 

Batley Grammar School were delighted to hear that the hotel staff commented that the 

students were the best behaved prom group they had ever experienced at the venue; this is 

obviously a real testament to each and every 

one of the Year 11 students.  

 

Our thanks go to Mr Hussain who very kindly 

photographed the evening for students with 

his professional cameras. There are some 

wonderful photos which students can purchase 

from school, please see Mr Hussain as soon as 

possible if you wish to do so. Well done Year 

11 on a fantastic evening.  

Carnival Theme Day  
Secondary students and Primary pupils enjoyed a change to 

the normal menu served in the Dining Room with the latest 

theme day being Carnival.  

 

This is the sixth theme day event held this school year and 

the events have proved very popular with the pupils and 

students, the ABsolutely Catering Team ensured that there was something for everyone. 

Students and pupils should keep an eye on the media boards for Dining Room News.  
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Progress 8 Congratulations  
Congratulations go to Alice Costello, Sehar 

Hussain, Muneeb Ali and Zhaheerah Patel who 

each received a £35 cheque, equivalent to the 

cost of their recent prom tickets.  

 

Students were selected due to their individual 

Progress 8 score Alice and Sehar receiving 

their award for the best scores in the year 

group, and Muneeb and Zhaheerah for the 

two most improved scores after the 

announcement was made in March.  

 

These particular students have shown real grit and resilience in their subjects to maintain and 

improve their grades and should hopefully see some very positive results on GCSE results day 

in August.  

My Local Area  
This school year the school has 

reviewed its Home Learning policy. 

In the Discover faculty this has 

seen the introduction of a new 

approach in KS3, replacing short, 

frequent homework tasks with 

longer half - termly independent 

learning projects rotating between 

Geography, History and Religious 

Studies.  

 

In the first half term of 2016, Year 

7 Integrated Humanities students 

enjoyed researching and creating a 

project entitled My Local Area. Incorporating elements of Human and Physical Geography, the 

project challenged students to deepen their understanding of their own localities and develop 

social intelligence as responsible members of their communities.  

 

The students responded very well indeed to this challenge and the completed projects were 

of an excellent standard; reward points have been given to reflect their achievement! Some of 

the best examples from 7FRL, taught by Dr Banham, are pictured here on display in the 

Discover corridor. Students are currently looking forward to their next independent learning 

project, History on this occasion, entitled Medieval Life.  
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Gym and Dance Show  
 

 

 

Once our host  (Mr. Sagar) and the sound technicians (Mr. Griffiths, Emily Day and Archie 

Gardner) were ready, with the performers finished in make - up and costumes on, there was 

nothing left to say expect, òItõs Showtime!éó 

 

On the 23 March 2016 Batley Grammar School, 

once again, hosted its annual Gym and Dance 

showcase. The gymnasticsõ acts were first to 

give a range of performances from soft and 

gentle tricks and tumbles to dramatic flips and 

summersaults using the spring board and crash 

mats. In the second half of the show the 

dancers kept expectations high with an opening 

performance choreographed by Miss McFarlane 

(PE teacher) followed by a variety of dance styles 

ranging from street to jazz to lyrical.  All the 

students that took part gave 100% effort to 

provide show stopping performances which 

could not have been possible without them 

giving up their own time to dedicate to 

rehearsals both in and outside of school.  

 

A big thank you to all the staff for their help 

and support as well as to all the participating 

students who made the showcase such a great 

success.  
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Year 9 Identity Projects  
Year 9 Religious Studies students enjoyed 

completing an identity collage ð a collection 

of images and items on canvas representing 

the person they are. The project challenged 

students to consider, express and 

communicate what makes them the people 

they are, deepening their understanding by 

helping them to understand themselves in 

depth, not just superficially.  

 

Through January and February students 

collected their images ð focussing on 

categories ranging from hobbies and 

interest, through to family and friends, and 

beyond to religion and spirituality ð before 

creating their collages in the first two classes after the half term holiday. As part of the 

project, students also spent some time learning about effective ways to understand and 

express their identity.  

 

The students responded very well indeed to this challenge and the completed projects were 

of an excellent standard; reward points have been given to reflect their achievement! Some of 

the best examples from 9AB and 9AJE, taught by Dr Banham, are on display in Room 137. 

Students really enjoy seeing their own collages on the wall, and looking for clues to help 

them to identify the creators of other canvasses! The new collages will replace those from 

previous year groups, which will be returned to their creators for them to enjoy at home!  

Liverpool Cathedrals Visit  
In April, Year 11 full course Religious 

Studies students visited Liverpoolõs 

Anglican and Roman Cathol ic 

Cathedrals. The visit was arranged to 

benefit studentsõ work in the second 

of their two GCSE RS units, Religious 

Expression in Society, where students 

consider religious architecture, art, 

literature, media and music. The 

students spent an hour at each of the 

venues, each remarkable and unique in their design. The fantastic weather meant that we 

were able to enjoy an ice cream to round off our very successful day!  
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Out of Darkness  
On Wednesday 8 June 2016 27 students and 

two staff visited the ground breaking new 

Holocaust exhibition located at Dean Clough 

in Halifax. ôOut of Darknessõ is the story of a 

family torn apart by the Holocaust; we always 

imagine Germany or perhaps Poland when 

we think of these atrocities but Jews all 

across Europe were affected. Jenny Kaganõs 

parents were in hiding for nine months in 

their native Lithuania before escaping to 

safety. Her motherõs father was murdered by 

Lithuanian Partisans who willingly supported 

the Naziõs genocidal cause.  

 

The setting, deep in the cellars of a mill was 

the perfect space to tell this harrowing but 

heartfelt tale of tragedy, fear and victory. 

Students had a change to explore the 

exhibition, which included interactive displays, sound and light that all added to the 

atmosphere of this totally immersive experience. Alongside this they used Dean Cloughõs 

educational space to look through the diaries, recollections and creative writing linked to this 

exhibit.  

 

All students agreed it was a unique opportunity to find out some very personal things about 

some very unique survivors, a story which for many European Jews ended, instead, with 

tragedy.  

Year 11 BBQ 
On Friday 13 May, Year 11 students held 

their annual leavers BBQ in their last ever PE 

lesson. It was a fantastic afternoon where 

students enjoyed the assault course bouncy 

castle and the tasty food they had all 

contributed towards supplying. The Year 11 

s tuden ts  showed  ma tur i t y  and 

independence organising the event and Mr 

Batley congratulated them on a  fantastic 

year finished off with a well - deserved 

rewards event to complete their time at Batley Grammar School. All the staff  wish them the 

very best for their summer exams and future pathways.   
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Our Year in Pictures  
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WW1 Day 
On Wednesday 22 June students and pupils in 

Years 5 to 10 all took part in some way in our 

WW1 day. All year groups had the chance to 

watch a very well - coordinated production by 

Quantum Theatre. Just two of their actors 

came to give a superb impression of how the 

war started, progressed and, for many young 

men, tragically ended. Students were engaged 

by ôvolunteeringõ to sign up, poetry and songs 

as well as the fantastic visual accompaniment 

of stage props and projection.  

 

To accompany this John Conyard of Historical 

Interpretations came to present a workshop to 

selected students on ô24 hours in a trenchõ 

giving an overview of a soldierõs life at the 

front. This involved real and reproduction 

artefacts which many of the students had the 

opportunity to try out. This was followed by a 

question and answer session of which 

students made very good use, testing Johnõs 

knowledge to gain a deeper understanding of 

what our young men experienced one hundred 

years ago.  

 

In the dining room a special WW1 menu was 

served which, according to staff and student 

feedback, was enjoyed by all. More days like 

this will doubtless follow in the future.  


